

MEMORANDUM

Engineering

Memorandum No. 22-04

DATE: October 26, 2021

TO: Carla Byrd, Purchasing Director

FROM: Chris Schlageter, CGC. Project Manager I

SUBJECT: Bid Award Recommendation – P-35-21

Weavers Community Park Lighting

On October 20, 2021 bids were opened for the above referenced project. Davco Electrical Contractors Corporation was the lowest and sole bidder. The project consists of installing (85) new light poles around the entire exercise path and two parking lots.

The references provided by Davco Electrical Contractors Corp. consisted of similar work previously performed at other municipalities, which the contractor is adequately experienced to perform this scope. Consequently, it is my recommendation that the lowest responsive, responsible bidder, Davco Electrical Contractors Corp., be awarded this project in the amount of \$267,055.00.

The signed Bid Award Recommendation form and letter of recommendation provided by the engineer of record are attached. Please prepare an agenda package to be presented to City Commission for approval at the November 9th 1 pm meeting.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 954-270-2492.

Thank you very much for your time.